
Editor’s Note
Our	editorial	team	would	like	congratulate	the	Faculty	of	Medicine,	Thammasat	University	to	 

hold	annual	meeting	for	2022.	After	past	2-3	difficulty	years,	all	activities	were	limited	or	canceled	 
including	the	annual	meeting	of	the	Faculty	of	Medicine.	The	theme	this	year	is	also	fit	the	future	trend	in	
medicine	and	have	several	interesting	abstracts,	original	articles	and	review	articles	include	in	this	meeting.	 
Advancement	of	science	will	drive	future	practice	of	medicine	and	the	faculty	work	hard	to	publish	new	
sciences	for	scientists	to	improve	the	patient	care.	We	wish	the	Faculty	of	Medicine,	Thammasat	University	
well	for	all	future	successes	that	may	arise.

	 Sincerely,	
	 Anucha	Apisarnthanarak,	M.D.
	 Professor	in	Infectious	Diseases
	 Editor-in-Chief
	 Asian	Medical	Journal	and	Alternative	Medicine	(AMJAM)


